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by the numbers NPH and the Pandemic

New arrivals: 122

Graduates
     High School: 253
     Technical School: 4
     Vocational School: 48
     University: 125

Community children supported 
through educational/other programs: 3,991

Services provided through 
community outreach programs: 81,170

     Bolivia: 108
     Dominican Republic: 200
     El Salvador: 102
     Guatemala: 200
     Haiti: 1,712
     Honduras: 530
     Mexico: 632
     Nicaragua: 75
     Peru: 80

Volunteers that served at NPH homes: 44

Local people employed: 2,276

Children/youth fully supported: 3,639 In 2020, the COVID-19 pandemic caused many 
challenges around the globe. For NPH, these included: 

•	 Quarantine/lockdown at the individual homes, 
some for several months

•	 Suspension of in-person school classes 
•	 Departure of some staff and volunteers
•	 Extended work hours for staff, some of whom 

had to stay on site for weeks at a time
•	 Unbudgeted expenses for healthcare supplies, 

such as face masks, and technology to support 
online learning

•	 Increased costs of food, cleaning supplies, 
personal care products, medication and 
transportation

•	 Decreased availability/supply chain disruption of 
various foods and other items

•	 High levels of sadness, frustration and anxiety 
for children and staff

Despite all of the difficulties, NPH continued to 
provide the best physical, emotional, and mental 
care possible for the children. In addition, many of 
the homes provided food and supplies to Hermanos 
Mayores (“older siblings”) who were raised at the 
home, and people in the community. In some 
locations, Hermanos Mayores and year of service 
youths helped offset staff shortages.

We are very grateful to all who make it possible 
for us to continue serving those who need it 
most. 
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